ANC 6A ABL Committee

February 17, 2009
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty (Chair and ANC6A05 Commissioner), Derrick Figures; Michael Herman, Tish Olshefski; Richard Sundberg
Committee members absent:  Mary Kosinski, Jeremy Marcus
Commissioners Present:  Gladys Mack (ANC6A07); Kelvin Robinson (ANC6A08); Raphael Marshal (ANC6A01)
Community:  Woo Young (Capitol Liquors); You-Feng Yang (China House); Coralie Farlee (ANC6D ABC Chair); Rebecca Sbilia; Peter Cho (KAGRO); Gary Cha (Yes Organic Market); Veen Dutta (New York Liquors)
I. Housekeeping

1) Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections to changes to pre-filed agenda.  Motion to accept minutes of last meeting as amended.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
a. None
III. Discussion/Updates

a. ANC Recommendations–
i. Goals Accepted – recommendation to the ANC to accept our goals for 2009 and that was accepted.
ii. VA Rewrite – ANC thought it a good idea to review and rewrite and change the template.  Will probably start on this next month.  
b. March 4 Hearing re:  Ward 6 Ban on Half-Pints – question asked about how to interpret a “Single sale  of a half pint.”  Hearing on this originally scheduled for February 3 and ANC6A asked for extension.  Thorough discussion at last ANC meeting with a vote to reaffirm our ban on singles of half pints.  This will go to ABRA for the March 4 hearing.
IV. New Business
a. Exemption Requests
1. China House

2. New York Liquors

3. Capitol Liquors

Mary Beatty explained that as originally introduced, exemptions to the Ward 6 single sales ban would have been granted by each ANC, but as finally enacted, ABRA will make a determination, but will take the ANC’s recommendations into consideration.  They will carry “great weight”.

She explained the process for the ANC’s exemption would be that she will ask each establishment owner to make a presentation about why they need an exemption.  Then we’ll make a recommendation on each establishment which will go to the ANC for a vote.  That final recommendation will go to ABRA. 

Question:  Is there any criteria for granting exemptions.  

Answer:  Chair Beatty read the statute aloud which listed the following criteria, (and the recommendation from the ANC), 

· Absence or presence of any violation in 12 months

· Evidence of licensee participation in community

· Clear and convincing evidence no serious adverse community impacts

Question:  when was that document sent before the date of implementation?

Answer:  one month

Question:  There was a comment that in the original letter in 2008 sent out to class A and B that the applicant only needed approval from their ANC SMD rep, not the entire ANC.  A letter with different wording was sent on January 7.

Answer:  final wording of the law is that it is a letter from the entire ANC is needed.
China House:  You-Feng Yang – 1601 Benning Road, NE

Statement of Owner: Ninety percent of my alcohol business is single beers.  Business is primarily a carry-out, people will come in, buy a beer and food and take it home with them.  Q:  What percentage of business is food—about 50% is food.  Eighty percent of customers are from the immediate neighborhood.  Introduced a petition from their customers with 88 signatures.
How long does an exemption last?  That has to go into a VA.

Mr. Peter Cho:  talks to shop owners, sales are down; it’s in our hands to keep some of them in business or put them out of business.
China House history – we protested renewal in 2005 based on loitering in the business; recommendation from SMD Commissioner Mack and the community.  Went into negotiations on a VA, goal was to ban the sale of singles.  China House was resistant to not selling singles; we decided to sign a VA; dropped our protest; agreed that if all those around them did not sell singles, then they would not sell singles.  With the ban all those around them will not be selling singles.

Mary Beatty moves that we recommend that the ANC oppose the granting of an exemption to China House.  Seconded by Richard Sundberg.  Unanimous.
ANC has made it clear they don’t want to weaken the law.  Concern about whether they can sustain their business.  There is no limit to the number of times they can apply for an exemption.
New York Liquors—1447 Maryland Avenue, NE
No VA

Ms. Beatty said that at the last ANC meeting Commissioner Schultheiss spoke in favor of not weakening the ban, sees a lot of single bottles thrown around in front of the store and considers the establishment to have a real problem.
Owner not present (arrived later in meeting after below action taken)

Mary Beatty moves that we recommend that the ANC oppose the granting of an exemption to New York Liquors.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.

Capitol Liquors – Mr. Woo.  1835 Benning Road.

This establishment is a Class A.  Owner is seeking exemption for sale of half-pints, not for single beers.  Ward 5 and Ward 7 are within a block of his establishment.  
Q:  Does he have a voluntary agreement at this time?  No.

Q.  Can we make an exemption for one part of the ban?  We can put that in a VA.
Community member spoke in favor of Mr. Woo.  Commissioner Mack spoke in his favor as a community supporter.

Q.  Would you be willing to sign a VA to prohibit the selling of beers and also negotiate over the selling of certain sizes of liquors?  Yes.
Mary Beatty moves that we recommend that the ANC not oppose this exemption request with the stipulation that within 30 days the owner sign a VA which prohibits the sale of single beers and limits the sale of half pints to those above a threshold retail price to be negotiated.  Seconded by Derrick Figures.  3 to 2.  Passes.
(Comments were also made to include a provision into the VA that his exemption goes away if a ban on half-pint sales is enacted within a 600 ft. radius of his establishment.  Chair Beatty agreed this language would be in the VA.)
V. Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:30 pm.   Next meeting:  March 17, 2008 (wear green!)
